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I welcome you all into 2021 and hope we can start 
meeting in personagain in the near future. As I write 
this in December, we are awaiting the emergency 
release of the FDA approved COVID vaccines and 
hopefully they are released by the time you read this. 
The FDA has been working with several approved 
pharmaceutical companies since Spring to do the 
three phases of testing required in the United States. 
The requested releases are for several million doses 
and they will go to junior and senior populations first.

In Pennsylvania we follow the chain of command from  
the Governor to the PA Grand Master. This is well 
publicized in the Philadelphia media and Governor 
Wolf recently increased restrictions because of recent 
increases in COVID positive tests, full hospitals and 
confirmed deaths. LuLu Shrine has been very careful  
in its meetings with most meetings being remote 
ZOOM meetings. We are using that option as much  
as possible and will continue that until there is a 
significant decrease. That may take several months to 
determine if the finally approved vaccinations have a 
serious impact on declining COVID positive tests.

LuLu Shrine Temple is financially in excellent condition  
because we have reduced our budget and have had 
a great response from our Nobles volunteering for 
expensive services like mowing our lawns, plowing  
snow, painting and general maintenance on our 
great facility. Several retired Nobles come out every 
Wednesday to maintain the building and grounds. We 
have continued to increase rentals and have rescheduled  
events postponed because of COVID restrictions.

From the Potentate

Potentate  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  David A. Gingras
Chief Rabban . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  John H. Green, Jr.
Asst. Rabban .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Daniel R. Scheetz
High Priest & Prophet .  .  .  Paul J. Feigel, Sr.
Oriental Guide  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Sean P. Dougherty
Treasurer .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Leonard R. Gold, P.P.
Recorder .  .  .  .  William C. Adamson, Sr., P.P.

2021 DIVAN

The year will start off with the Business Meeting and 
Installation of the Divan on Wednesday, January 6, 
2021 at 7 PM in the Ballroom. As I write this, we 
have not finalized the format because we won’t have 
current COVID information on PA seating capacity 
until a few days before the event.

This will be followed on Saturday, January 9, 2021 by 
the Installation of Club and Unit Presidents. Because 
of the COVID restrictions in December we are planning  
a limited dinner installation with a limit of fifty Nobles 
and their ladies. We will need to monitor this very 
closely and contact the newly elected Club and Unit 
Presidents by e-mail and phone as we get into January.  
We are taking the time to carefully explain the  
planning required without knowing what rules and 
restrictions will be in place as we go into 2021.

This will be a reality as we go into 2021 because we 
don’t know how much worse the COVID Pandemic will  
get before the FDA rolls out an extensive vaccine program  
and determines its effectiveness. The media is all over 
this so we all can monitor this through the Holidays.

We have the full 2021 calendar online and are anxious  
to get back to Shrine business as we know it. Our 
theme is “Having Fun in 21” and we will do whatever 
it takes to keep the Shrine traditions alive!

I look forward to serving as your Potentate in 2021 
and will closely monitor the COVID and Pandemic 
recovery as we get into the new year. 

The official bi-monthly publication of the LuLu Shriners.

5140 Butler Pike, Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462 
Phone: 610-828-9050 • Website: www.lulushriners.org

Editor: Fez Committee 
2605 Egypt Road, Trooper, PA 19403 

Phone: 610-539-8400

All articles and ads must be submitted electronically  
to: fez@lulushriners.org

We would like to thank everyone who has submitted  
articles and photos.

The
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Visit our website  
often to stay informed  
of the latest news and  
upcoming events:

www.lulushriners.org
Or go to our website with our QR Code above 
by taking a picture with a smart phone
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Here we are in January. Happy 
New Year! It’s here…2021. Let’s 
move into the new year as best 
as possible, keeping in mind our 
Imperial Potentate’s theme of 
“fun and fellowship.” We’ll have 
to take each day as it comes and 
keep moving forward.

It may be a little while before everything gets completely 
back to normal (or the new normal) but let us not get 
discouraged. The winter and being stuck in the house 
aren’t always a lot of fun, but if necessary, we’ll have 
Zoom meetings and phone calls (at a minimum) to 
stay in touch.

The Potentate is looking to have a fun event each 
month during 2021, but he did say “we’ll have to stay  
flexible.” If we do have an event PLEASE come out, 
help join in on the fun, as well as helping to create  
some fun for all. Participation is the name of the game.

As a vaccine becomes available make sure you go out 
and get the ones you need. It appears that it will take at  
least two shots several weeks apart. Don’t miss out! 
We will need these shots to stay safe and move forward.

In the meantime, please keep the office staff up-to-date  
and informed if you hear of anyone who has become 
ill. This way we can keep all our members and families 
informed and in our prayers.

Please stay safe. Watch out for your family members 
the best you can. Hopefully we’ll all get to be together 
in person soon.

In the meanwhile, congratulations to all the 2021  
officers of each of the clubs and units. Look forward 
to the best year you can have under the circumstances.

So again, STAY SAFE!

Recorder’s Recordings
By: III. Sir Bill Adamson, P.P.



Brethren, are you spending too 
much money to ship your goods?

Tired of writing big checks to 
trucking companies?

Well brothers, I’m pleased to tell you that you can PAY LESS. 
As a 3PL, we work for you not the trucking companies.  

Call us today and we’ll do a comprehensive review of your 
shipping costs — for FREE. This is a limited time offer for 

you our Brethren, so call today for your free review:

800-336-3056
Questions? Please call Terry Jones at 215-206-8534

917 N. Broad Street, Lansdale, PA 19446
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BILL ADAMSON
Recorder@lulushriners.org

LEONARD “BOB” GOLD
Treasurer@lulushriners.org

JAIME GREEN
Jaime@lulushriners.org

LULU STAFF

NEXT FEZ DEADLINE: 
March/April Issue . . . February 1, 2021

All articles not submitted electronically may 
not be published as submitted due to possible 

errors that may occur during translation.

UPCOMING DEADLINES: 
MAY/JUN: April 1, 2021 • JUL/AUG: June 1, 2021

As race cars position themselves to pass beneath the 
checkered flag thereby signaling the finish of the race, 
we have reached the end of the year. Thank God, if 
you are reading this, you are on the sunny side of the 
grass, surviving the year 2020 dominated by COVID-19.

We could dwell on what could have been, but we had 
a successful year considering all of the cancellations. 
Our Superbowl party and visit to Shriners Hospital 
were well attended. It was also the last live visit to the 
hospital for the year.

Jesse Johnson is our President elect for 2021 with Ill. 
Sir Joel Ward and Carl Levin repeating as Treasurer 
and Secretary. We wish them well for a successful 
year in 2021.

Congratulations to Bobbie Hallowell for winning the 
motor unit basket of cheer at the first lady’s luncheon. 
Ill. Sir Matt Hallowell will have fun playing with his 
new car (matchbox).

It has been a pleasure and a privilege to serve as 
Motor Unit president for the past year. Thank you.

Motor Unit Report
By: Paul J. Feigel, Sr.

Jesse Johnson. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . President

Arthur Litman. .  .  .  .  .  .  . 1st Vice President

Joel Ward. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Treasurer

Carl Levin . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Secretary

We meet the Second Thursday at 7:30 
p.m. except July and August

2021 MOTOR UNIT OFFICERS
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Nobles, you are not only a member of LuLu Shriners, 
but you are a partner in LuLu. As a LuLu partner, you 
have an obligation to assist in its survival and growth. 
Most organizations judge their partners by the  
business they bring in. It is imperative that our LuLu 
partners bring in new members for our survival.

Membership is the life blood of LuLu. Without it, as 
you know, it would not grow and may not survive. The  
Membership Committee has provided a program to 
encourage you to bring in new members. It has been 
approved by your Divan. The program is called… 
What’s Your Number? With this program, your LuLu 
dues may be forgiven for the rest of your life!

If you bring in 25 new *members (starting in 2021), 
the year after you have achieved this goal, your  
membership status will change to a Total Life Member  
and your Shrine dues will be forgiven for the rest of 
your life! NO DUES FOR THE REST OF YOUR LIFE!

Our experience in other masonic organizations  

demonstrate that this is an achievable goal. As with 
any major achievement, to be successful, it takes 
focus and diligent work.

Before you achieve this goal of 25 new members, 
there are interim goals and rewards.

Bring in 3 new members in one year, the following 
year, your dues would be forgiven.

Bring in 7 new members in one year, the following 
three years, your dues would be forgiven.

Keep in mind, whenever you bring in one or more 
members, that number of members are added toward 
your goal of 25 members. 

As a partner in LuLu, we hope and expect that these 
goals of 3, 7, 25 new members, will give many of you 
an incentive and challenge.  We all have friends at 
LuLu. Let’s see, among your friends, who can achieve 
the highest number of new members. So… “What’s 
Your Number?”

What’s Your Number?

From the Membership Committee 	

* A new member is a candidate who has provided the Recorder a complete and acceptable Membership Petition;  
   fully paid his initiation fee; and has completed his initiation in a Ceremonial.     
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The crackle of fire and the warmth of being able to 
see everyone was present at the 1st annual LuLu 
Activities Club movie night. The movie night was held 
on Friday night October 30th, the day before  
Halloween. We had over 34 Shriners and their family 
members in attendance watching outdoor movies on 
two different screenings. One of the screenings we 
were showing a classic 80’s action movie, which had 
several of the guys sitting over there. 

Another screening where the fire pit was located the 
kids were first watching a classic Halloween special 
and then followed by the Slimer, Vankman, Stanz, 
Spengler, Zeddmore battle a large Marshmallow  
monster. These classic 80’s movies were enjoyed by all. 

There was a nice assortment of food. There was 
pizza, fried chicken, hoagies, snacks and desserts. 
The children who attended roasted marshmallows 
and some of the adults roasted hotdogs. Even though 
the temperatures were a bit chilly everyone enjoyed 
themselves and asked when we were going to do 
another outdoor movie night. 

I am pleased to announce that we have four outdoor 
movie nights scheduled in 2021. All these movie 
nights are open to Shriners and their families. We run 
these events barebones and are just trying to break 
even with the food expense. 

(continued on page 18)

LuLu Activities Club
By: Mike Feldsher, Club Founder
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Hospital Rounds
By: Noble Thomas A Spoltore, Secretary, Board of Governors

Well another year has zoomed by and with it the 
anticipation of welcoming our new 2021 Hospital 
Board members. It is both a celebratory as we 
welcome new Board Members and heartfelt as we say 
goodbye to those who have completed their 9-year 
commitment and now join the ranks of our emeritus. 
We at LuLu are fortunate to have several emeriti 
members who continue to contribute at a high level to 
the Hospital Mission. Their devotion and dedication 
to the Shriners Hospitals mission remains a constant 
reminder of what makes our hospital system well 
respected not only nationwide but also worldwide.

Joel Brookstein and Harris Brooks completed their 
9-year term several years ago and because of 
their continued commitment and dedication have 
mentored, supported and guided current board 
members since completing their term on the BOG. 
Their long history and experience of participating 
as a Board Member is an asset to all current Board 
Members. A big Thank you goes out to Joel and 
Harris for their continued support.
   
By the time this article has been published the 
Holidays will be in the rear-view mirror, I hope 
everyone had a very Happy, Holy and Safe season. 
The pandemic has certainly changed our way of life 
and how business is conducted. Our Shrine Hospital 
has been improvising, adapting and adjusting to 
the ever-changing atmosphere in health care. I am 
very pleased to say that our patient surgeries and 
therapies continue to be on a steady pace and as 

productive as they were pre- pandemic. But the 
mission continues to need your support, so please 
keep up the hard work that you have provided over 
the many years to make our Hospital one of the finest 
in the system.
 
I’m going to close with a reminder that a call for 
nominations to serve on the Board of Governors 
beginning in 2022 will be sent to all the Potentates 
and Recorders in January. The nominees will apply 
to fill these vacancies of Board Members whose term 
ends December 2021.  Those applying are required to 
serve a 9-year term beginning on January 2022. So 
for those who have the desire and conviction to make 
a difference, look for the upcoming notice from our 
LuLu Potentate and Recorder.

302-745-4600

“Zounds  
 Klown”

The

zoundsclown@gmail.com
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The Rod and Gun Club continues to function during 
this pandemic. We hold monthly Zoom meetings. We 
also get together weekly to shoot: Trap, handgun, 
and Sporting Clays. Our monthly meetings are still by 
Zoom but outdoor shooting continues.

Six of our members 
attended the annual Cast 
and Blast at Throphy 
Mountain. Our participants 
included: Chief Rabban, 
Dave Gingras, Asst. 
Rabban, John Green, Jim 
Rowdon, Ray & Jason 
Bloemker and Chas Pierro. 
A total of twenty-five birds 
were harvested.

Chef Chas created the 
welcome night banquet and 
managed to maintain all 
ten fingers in spite of iffy 
knife work.

We continued to shoot sporting clays at Lehigh Valley 
Sporting Clays in Copley, PA, just north of Allentown.

Across the Sights and Along the 
Lines of the LuLu Rod and Gun Club
By: Gary Portnoy

Scan with your  
Phone’s QR Reader

President: Richard M. Rodgers
215-588-1700  •  rrgadget@aol.com

1st Vice President: Bill Kohler

Treasurer: Laird Bevitz 
215-534-2257  •  LBevitz@gmail.com

Secretary: ILL Sir. Joel Brookstein, PP
215-620-9956  •  Aragorn2@msn.com

The Rod & Gun Club meets at LuLu  
Shriners at 7:00 PM in Room 5 (Activity  
Room) on the 4th Thursday of each month.

2021 OFFICERS “Keep your 
lines wet  
and your 
powder dry!”

President Swenson takes a  
bead on fast a moving “bird”.

Laird Bevitz taking aim.

Participating was Ray Swenson, Gary Portnoy, Bob Ochotny 
and Laird Bevitz. Al Serota served as photographer.
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 LuLu Shriners 2021 Shirts 

Embroidered Shirt  
Order Form 

 
PAYMENT WITH ORDER 

 
Name:  _____________________________________________ 
 
Address:  ___________________________________________ 
 
City:  _____________________ State:  ______ Zip:  ________ 
 
Telephone:  Home:  ______________ Cell:  _______________ 
 
Email:  ___________________________@________________ 
 
Men's Shirt:  !!Short Sleeve !!Long Sleeve !!SS w/Pocket 
Size: !!Small  !!Medium    !!Large !!X-Large 
Size !!2XL  !!3XL     !!4X      
Cost: $30.00 each  Quantity:     !! One !! Two 
 
Name to be printed on shirt:  __________________________ 
""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""  
Ladies' Shirt:    !!Short Sleeve 
Size: !!Small  !!Medium    !!Large !!X-Large 
Size: !!2XL  !! 3XL 
Cost: $30.00 each Quantity:      !! One !! Two 
 
Name to be printed on shirt:  __________________________ 
""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""  
Send to: Dennis C. Gold  
 1039 Barnswallow Lane 
 Huntingdon Valley, PA 19006 
 Cell:  215-429 9003 
 
Total Order:  $__________.___  !! Cash  !! Check # ______  
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Bucks County Shrine Club	
By: Mike Feldsher, Past President  

Winter Happenings at the Bucks County Shrine Club

During the colder months as a club we always enjoyed  
being together at our monthly meetings and chatting. 
I know all of us miss seeing each other, hearing about 
each other’s families. Unfortunately, we will have to 
put these wonderful things on hold until the spring 
months when things get to open back up again safely. 
All of the elected officers are thoroughly looking  
forward to seeing everyone soon. 

We are pleased to announce that we did hold an in 
person board executive board of directors meeting 
at the VE Club on November 9th. The board meeting 
was well attended by the officers and past presidents. 
All of the seating and tables were safely distanced 
apart to follow the proper health regulations. We 
did manage to get a lot of the outstanding business 
resolved and are moving forward with the 2021 
agenda. The committee checked in with the VE club 
for future meetings. 

We have lots of exciting programs tentatively scheduled  
next year with in-person meetings hopefully in 
March. We are all looking forward to the leadership 
under Ill. Sir Joel Brookstein. Please email us,  
buckscountyshrineclub@gmail.com and or check out 
our facebook page https://www.facebook.com/groups/
Buckscountyshrineclub/. During the winter months 
we will continue to have our zoom meetings.

We are excited to announce our officers for the 2021 
Shrine year: President Illustrious Sir Joel Brookstein, 
1st VP Sean Dougherty, 2nd VP Mike Feldsher Past 
President, Secretary Ted Elke and Treasurer John 
Cassanover. Trustees Robert R. McQue Sr., Robert 
Swan, Sr and Illustrious Sir Matt Hallowell, Sr. We 
also want to thank our 2020 President Ray Bloemker 
for his strength and leadership during this very  
difficult year. 

Lastly, I just wanted to look back at our meetings 
from January through March. Our attendance was up 
about 25% percent and we all thoroughly enjoyed the 
Fitzpatrick Irish Dancers. On Tuesday March 2nd,  
2021 at the VE Club we are expected to see the  
wonderful young ladies dance to the Celtic music.  
The dancers are always one of the highlight meetings 
of the year.

We look forward to seeing everyone via Zoom and in 
person in 2021. Stay Safe and healthy. You will be in 
our thoughts and prayers. 
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The trees are bare, the ground is almost frozen, 
and we are still living in the pandemic. Despite all 
these things the Quaker City-Montco Shrine Club has 
managed to keep our members engaged. Everyone’s 
mental health and wellbeing are of our utmost  
importance. We even managed to have an outside 
socially distanced meeting on Halloween morning. 

I know that most of our members have managed to do  
a good job of seeing how everyone is doing with phone  
calls and seeing people via zoom. However, I am sure 
there are a few people whom we haven’t spoken to. 
Please know that we are here for you and are willing 
to help if possible. I know there are members who I 
have spoken to who have had trouble getting groceries 
and or just want to hear a kind voice. 

Like most clubs and units, we have basically been 
forced to live in the “Zoom” digital world. I strongly 
feel that the club has thrived in performing this 
switch from the in-person dinner meetings to the 
virtual meetings. 

As mentioned earlier, we held a meeting on Halloween  
morning October 31st at 10:30am to elect our 2021 
officers. We had 19 nobles present including most of the  
LuLu Divan. We titled this meeting “The Lox, Bagels &  
Cream Cheese election”. Every noble in attendance got  

a bagel of their choice with their favorite cream cheese,  
lox and coffee. I am pleased to announce that the  
following officers were elected to lead the club in 2021:  
President Arthur Binder, 1st VP Donald “Stinky” Fink, 
2nd VP Stephen Rashkow, Treasurer Dennis Gold 
Past President, Recording Secretary Barry Oppenheim 
Past President, members at Large: Jerry Springer, 
Mark Weinstein & Illustrious Sir Finky. Our stewards 
will be Fred Ruderick Past President, Leon Werb and 
Tom McDonald. Also, during the meeting, we showed 
everyone our new float titled “A.K.A. The World’s 
5th Largest Fez”. In the coming months when the 
parades start, we will be active participants. 
    
During the meeting we also showed everyone our 
new Charter Mounting and Flag Display. The charter 
and flag will be brought to all our meetings in the 
future. I am also pleased to announce that a copy of 
our original charter and 60th anniversary charter 
has been framed. These two charters will be given to 
LuLu and placed on display there. 

Unfortunately, as all of you now know one of our 
members who was present at the outdoor meeting 
three days later tested positive for Covid-19. He and 
his family have been suffering from the virus ever 
since. I know they are in all our hearts and minds. 

Quaker City-Montco Shrine Club	
By: Michael Feldsher, President 2020

(continued on page 17)
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The Legion of Honor continues to meet by Zoom. 
At some point we will need to decide how to go 
about our installation of officers. Currently there is 
a serious surge in COVID-19 cases which will affect 
our decision. Perhaps we can schedule a ceremonial 
Change of Command in the spring after vaccinations 
are readily available.

Elections/Officers

On 26 October 2020 we were presented with the slate 
of officers for 2021. The nominations were closed 
and those nominated agreed to serve if elected. At 
the November Zoom meeting those nominations were 
voted on. The following officers were elected and 
agreed to serve their positions in the LuLu Legion of 
Honor 2021. 

Commander. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Ill. Ed Blum

1st Lt. Commander. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Rick Rodgers

2nd Lt. Commander. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Greg Hass

Adjutant. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gary Portnoy PC

Finance Officer. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gary Portnoy PC

All other officers are appointed.

Arlington Cemetery Tomb Trip

The Arlington Cemetery Tomb Trip for 2021 is 
scheduled and approved by Arlington National 
Cemetery. We are programmed to arrive by bus at 
1215 hours and to proceed to the Amphitheater for 
a wreath laying at 1315 hours. We are listed as an 
Honor Flight which allows us to take the bus up to the 
site and park it in the Wheaten parking lot. Arlington 
is still closed, at this point, to all visitors except 
those with passes visiting loved one’s graves and 
internments. We are confident that those restrictions 
will be eliminated by November. We will attempt to 
use the trams to tour the entirety of Arlington as was 
planned for this year. Plans are to have a Mission 
BBQ dinner at Montgomery-Cornerstone Lodge # 195 
in Rockville, Maryland as was planned for this year.

Dues

Thank all of you who have remitted your 2021 dues 
and hospital donations. Fifty-two out of one hundred-
three members have submitted their dues. We have 
collected $730.00 for the hospital which is well above 
average for this time of the year.

Members

A number of our members and their spouses have 
recently been diagnosed with COVID-19 and in some 
cases were hospitalized.0 One couple was recently 
hospitalized. We hope and pray for their recovery. 
Please stay safe so we can all meet in person at some 
time next year.

The Legion of Honor meets on the 4th Monday of 
the month in the LuLu Merrymac Room.

Energizing Brands Through  
Strategic Marketing and  

Sales Approaches 

BRANDING & 
DESIGN

WEBSITE 
DEVELOPMENT

INBOUND 
MARKETING

TRADITIONAL 
MEDIA

2605 Egypt Road  |  Trooper, PA 19403  |  610.539.8401  |   energy@navitasmarketing.com

www.navitasmarketing.com

2605 Egypt Road  |  Trooper, PA 19403  |  610.539.8400  |  homer@homergroup.com

Proud Designers and  

Developers of  

LuLu’s Award-Winning  

Website and Newsletter

www.homergroup.com

Legion of Honor
By: Gary M. Portnoy, PC
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VETERAN
US ARMY

VETERAN
USCG

VETERAN
US NAVY

VETERAN
   USMC

VETERAN
USAF

LuLu Shriners 
Legion of Honor

Tassel Holder $20. per pin

Name_________________________________________________
 
Phone/e-mail____________________________________________

Quantity _________

Amount paid _________________________
Address
________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________

USARMY Veteran            USNAVY  Veteran           USMC Veteran

USCG Veteran           USAF Veteran

LuLu Shriners LOH • 5140 Butler Pike • Plymouth Meeting PA  • 19462-1202 
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Northeast Shrine Club	
By: Dennis C. Gold 

2020 is probably in the history books by time you 
read this article. It was an unusual year by any 
standards. We started off with a great brunch and 
installation of officers. We also had some director and 
regular meetings at Cannstatters Volkfest Verin. Then 
the Covid-19 virus became a reality.

Since then all our meetings have been using Zoom. 
We have had board and general membership meetings.  
At some we had speakers, such as Gary Portnoy about  
the military and World War II. 

What I really wanted to mention were the non-meeting  
items that occurred during the year. First, I want to 
mention those we lost during the year. This list might 
be incomplete because the article was written earlier. 
We extend our sincere condolences to the families of 
those that were visited by the Black Camel.

• Noble Charles Blinn
• Noble Lee Cannon
• Noble Harold Irwin
• Noble William Pruitt
• Noble Charles E. Quaste’ – Past President ‘01
• Ill Sir Charles R. Young – Past Potentate ‘96

Second, I wanted to discuss the charity work that 

Northeast does. Upon losing a member of the club, 
we send a donation to Shriners Hospital. Additionally, 
we donated to the Shriners Hospital Plaque Program. 
This year we were able to make a $10,000 to the 
“Walk for Love” Walk-A-Thon held on October 3, 
2020 at the Philadelphia Zoo. Several members and 
officers attended this great event. We also love our 
golfers and sponsored a hole for the Lu Lu Golf outing 
that donations to Shriners Hospital. We also support 
our Lady’s Auxiliary with operating funds.

This year was different for Hells Bells. This is our 
parade motor cade unit. We repaired the trailer that 
carries Hells Bells to a parade. With the virus it did 
not get much use.

Hugh McGinniss oversees our good and welfare for 
the Northeast Shrine Club. Hugh always keeps us 
informed of the members that are not doing well. We 
always send a card to those we know about needing 
a little cheering up. Please let Hugh know if you or a 
family member is ill.

Northeast Shrine Club is here for its members and 
family. We have tried during this unusual year to be 
there for our membership. Please stay in touch,  
attend our meetings either by zoom or in person. We 
look forward to seeing you soon. 

2020 from Northeast Shrine Club’s  
Point of View

Noble Alan R. Gold, Ill. Sir Bob Gold
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★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  JANUARY BIRTHDAYS  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★

Edward J Shaffer. . . . . . . . . . .            1/1
William J Kelly. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/1
Robert J Simmons. . . . . . . . . .           1/1
Mark A Vandzura. . . . . . . . . . .            1/1
Walter F Fromm Jr . . . . . . . . .          1/2
Lynwood J Dixon Sr. . . . . . . . .          1/2
Alvin W Serota. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/2
Barry L Getzoff. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/3
Santo Bocchinfuso Jr.. . . . . . . . 1/3
John R Manger. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/4
Albert B Tomlinson. . . . . . . . .          1/5
Robert H Swan Sr . . . . . . . . . .           1/5
Jack B Schrei. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               1/5
Francis C Freeland. . . . . . . . . .           1/5
Frederick C Leiser III. . . . . . . .         1/5
Harold Van Bosse M.D. . . . . . .       1/5
Dominic F Zinnie. . . . . . . . . . .            1/6
William W Aust . . . . . . . . . . . .             1/6
Joseph L Reading P.P.. . . . . . .        1/6
William C Adamson Sr., P.P. . .   1/6
Harry E Hackman Jr . . . . . . . .         1/6
Daniel J Hinds. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/6
James T Swan Sr. . . . . . . . . . .            1/7
J. A Cox Jr.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 1/8
William J Sheppard Jr. . . . . . .        1/8
Daniel R Scheetz . . . . . . . . . . .            1/8
John F Duink. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               1/9
Daniel J Robbins . . . . . . . . . . .            1/9
Edward P Evans. . . . . . . . . . .            1/10
Merrill F Taylor. . . . . . . . . . .            1/11

Anthony N Areias. . . . . . . . . .           1/12
Walter R Jeranek. . . . . . . . . .           1/12
John J Kinney Jr . . . . . . . . . .           1/12
John E Dorsz. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/12
James F Snyder. . . . . . . . . . .            1/13
Phillipp J Evans. . . . . . . . . . .            1/14
Stephen L May. . . . . . . . . . . .             1/14
Dr Nikolaos Tsirakoglou. . . . .      1/15
Norman L Garfield. . . . . . . . .          1/15
Richard J Smith. . . . . . . . . . .            1/16
Lawrence A Yates . . . . . . . . .          1/16
Stephen M Reese. . . . . . . . . .           1/16
Richard B McClintock. . . . . . .        1/17
Ross R Hibbert. . . . . . . . . . . .             1/17
Gregory D Haas. . . . . . . . . . .            1/17
Stephen W Harris. . . . . . . . . . 1/17
William L Feist Jr. . . . . . . . . .           1/17
James B Bockius . . . . . . . . . .           1/18
Robert K Morwald. . . . . . . . .          1/18
Leonard E Radle . . . . . . . . . .           1/18
Wayne S Gotlieb. . . . . . . . . . .            1/18
John H Buckwalter Sr . . . . . .       1/19
Harry G Timney III. . . . . . . . .          1/20
Kenneth M Gregory. . . . . . . .         1/20
William John Sachs. . . . . . . .         1/20
George N Stevenson Jr. . . . . .       1/20
George Giordas . . . . . . . . . . .            1/21
Daniel P Carlin. . . . . . . . . . . .             1/21
Mark R Lohse. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/21
James F Baer. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/22

Donald F Tonge. . . . . . . . . . .            1/22
Joseph R Slinsky . . . . . . . . . .           1/22
William J Morwald P.P.. . . . .      1/22
Terry L Jones. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/22
Michael W Heinz. . . . . . . . . .           1/22
Kenneth W Bleiler. . . . . . . . .          1/23
Bennett E Wartman. . . . . . . .         1/23
Richard E Schultz II. . . . . . . .         1/23
Christopher R Nadeau. . . . . .       1/23
John W Graman. . . . . . . . . . .            1/24
C. K Barnhart. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/24
Daniel J Richmond. . . . . . . . .          1/24
James N Guinn. . . . . . . . . . . .             1/24
George J Jones Jr.. . . . . . . . .          1/25
Richard W Fee Jr. . . . . . . . . .           1/25
Michael S Feldsher. . . . . . . . .          1/25
Robert L Strickland . . . . . . . .         1/26
Thomas R Yarnall . . . . . . . . .          1/26
John Frank Raimondi . . . . . .       1/26
Kenneth T Shriver. . . . . . . . .          1/27
Richard D Merion. . . . . . . . . .           1/28
George J Boettger. . . . . . . . . .           1/28
Ernest M Denofa . . . . . . . . . .           1/28
Arthur E Litman. . . . . . . . . . .            1/28
William Staub Sr . . . . . . . . . .           1/29
Karl R Leopold. . . . . . . . . . . .             1/29
Herbert J Tucker. . . . . . . . . .           1/30
Harry B Rutter Jr. . . . . . . . . .           1/30
Jay H Ginsburg Phd. . . . . . . .         1/31
Paul S Kinsey. . . . . . . . . . . . .              1/31
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Kenneth W Burdine. . . . . . . . .          2/1
John G Mc Kale Jr.. . . . . . . . . .           2/2
Carl F Frey. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 2/2
John Markopoulos. . . . . . . . . .           2/2
Frederick P Kopetz. . . . . . . . . .           2/2
Douglas J Scherbak. . . . . . . . .          2/2
Barry Oppenheim. . . . . . . . . . .            2/3
Matthew W Hallowell P.P. . . . .     2/3
Russell J Coulon. . . . . . . . . . . .             2/3
Stephen M Kornfeld. . . . . . . . .          2/4
Frederick E Giller. . . . . . . . . . .            2/5
Charles F Lord Sr. . . . . . . . . . .            2/5
William H Murphy Iv. . . . . . . .         2/5
Bruce Levalley. . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/5
Walter J Jeranek. . . . . . . . . . .            2/5
Michael J Kelly P.P.. . . . . . . . .          2/6
Alan S Fellheimer . . . . . . . . . .           2/6
Matthew C Heneghan. . . . . . . .         2/6
Scott J Dean. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                2/6
Harvey B Lehman Sr. . . . . . . .         2/7
James A Huey . . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/7
Robert Epps. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                2/7
Gilbert Sumsky. . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/8

Charles K Ridge Sr. . . . . . . . . .           2/8
Glenn G Miller Jr. . . . . . . . . . .            2/8
John Brenton Jr. . . . . . . . . . . .             2/9
Hal S Gindrow. . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/9
Edward L Cole Jr. . . . . . . . . . .            2/9
Richard Di Sammartino Sr. . .    2/10
Tom H Miller. . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/12
David G Richardson. . . . . . . .         2/12
Harold H Wilson Jr . . . . . . . .         2/13
Harry R Feigel Jr. . . . . . . . . .           2/13
Frank E Flem Jr. . . . . . . . . . .            2/14
Paul R Knapp. . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/14
Phillip H Zaks. . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/15
Paul N Wittmer . . . . . . . . . . .            2/15
Charles F Schwender. . . . . . .        2/16
George Markopoulos . . . . . . .        2/16
John W Larsen. . . . . . . . . . . .             2/17
Ronald C Haines. . . . . . . . . . .            2/17
Paul J Lipkin . . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/17
A. A Levine . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               2/19
Pearson W Delaney Jr. . . . . .       2/20
Rudolph O Hafner . . . . . . . . .          2/21
John F Kirk Jr. . . . . . . . . . . .             2/21

Charles Holloway. . . . . . . . . .           2/21

Edwin R Cornish Jr. . . . . . . .         2/22

Paul A Little. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               2/22

Walter E Delaney. . . . . . . . . .           2/22

James W MacFadden Jr. . . . .      2/22

Charles D Shelton Jr . . . . . . .        2/22

Alvin T Feldman . . . . . . . . . .           2/23

James E Pierce. . . . . . . . . . . .             2/23

Robert W Wittemann. . . . . . .        2/24

Andrew J Lavin. . . . . . . . . . .            2/24

Raymond Wasko . . . . . . . . . .           2/24

Gary L Bergstresser. . . . . . . .         2/24

Richard S Thatcher . . . . . . . .         2/25

Dean R Shacklett. . . . . . . . . .           2/25

Paul J Kelly III. . . . . . . . . . . .             2/25

Roderick S Mc Kee. . . . . . . . .          2/26

Louis J Krass. . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/26

Damian M Sammons. . . . . . .        2/27

Paul E Macht. . . . . . . . . . . . .              2/28

Thomas P Hauke. . . . . . . . . .           2/28

Christopher S Mason. . . . . . .        2/28

Jeffery S Pague. . . . . . . . . . . .             2/29

★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★  FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS  ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★

Quaker City-Montco Shrine Club  (continued from page 11)

Fortunately, though no one from this event got sick 
and/or tested positive for Covid-19. We did follow all 
recommended health and safety guidelines, which 
is why I am sure no one contracted the virus at the 
event. I still pray and hope that soon we can have 
actual in person meetings. 
 
Only a few days later,Thursday November 5th, the 
club virtually hosted Hollywood composer and  
producer Mike Verta. Mike spoke about the StarWars 
4K restoration project of the 1977 original film. Mike 
showed us examples of his restoration work on  
various scenes and how he has cleaned up many of 
the original images. One example that he showed was 
the “X-Wing” ships in space forming in formation 
and the “deep blacks” of outer space. Mike’s told us 
that his project is about 85 percent completed and he 

hopes to someday have permission to show the  
completed work to others.  

On Saturday November 28th, 2020 at 7pm the club 
played Zoom Bingo. The event was enjoyed by  
everyone who participated. Wawa and Amazon Gift 
Cards were given as prizes. 

On Thursday December 3rd the club will be having its  
last stated meeting of the year. We are expecting to have  
a local television personality to speak to us that evening.
          
In 2021 we have lots of exciting and new programs  
to offer to the Nobles of LuLu Shrine. If you are 
interested in joining and or seeing what we are about 
please see our Facebook page and or email us at 
quakercityshrine@gmail.com



18

Walter Gentry. . . . . . . . .        November 5, 2020

John E. Belle. . . . . . . . . .         November 5, 2020

Frank Pondrebarac . . .  November 11, 2020

Nobles that are 
now traveling 
with the  
Black Camel:

“May your soul be bound up in the bond of eternal life”.

IN MEMORIAM
Lulu Activities Club 
 (continued from page 6)

Two days later on November 1st we gathered again 
outside on Sunday night to watch the Eagles battle 
the Cowboys on Sunday night football. The President 
of the Club, Illustrious Sir Finky, said “Watching the 
game outside is awesome especially considering the 
screen is a 300’ wide wall”. The event was attended by 
15 members who enjoyed pizza, snacks and s’mores. 

The club also has been hosting the last day of the 
month entertainment zoom parties for the children 
at the hospital. During the past few months, we have 
partnered with some of the LuLu clubs and units. On 
November 30th we exclusively hosted the party for 
the children. The featured entertainment was Chico 
Vibe who played various songs like Puff the Magic 
Dragon, American Pie, If I only had a Brain and 
Dominic the Donkey. We were pleased that several of 
the kids in the hospital viewed the party. 

In the coming months we are planning on more  
outdoor sporting viewing activities that everyone  
can enjoy. 
 
In 2021 we have an action-packed calendar of events. 
Some of the highlights are wine and spirit tasting, axe 
throwing, attending plays and so much more. The 
cost of our membership is only $10 and will include a 
free ticket to a play in 2021. For more information  
about joining the LuLu activities club please call 
Illustrious Sir Finky at (610)633-3333 or email him at 
finkclown@aol.com. We look forward to seeing  
everyone soon. We are all praying for your help, 
safety and wellbeing.
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Sightings from the Crow’s Nest	

By: The Old Salt

It was an unusual past year 
because of the Corona-19 
storm and ongoing now. We 
have been totally docked in 
lieu of winter sail trips. We 
are still having our “Land 
Cruisers” in lieu of sailing. 
Two major social events, on 
Sunday December 13th our 

crew’s Holiday Party at Joseph Ambler Inn and 
on Tuesday, January 12th at Pine Crest Country 
Club, our Change of Watch for 2021 Bridge 
Officers to be installed.

Well, we are into a new year of riding the waves 
of the Yacht Club social events. If you like to be 
part of our crew watching the sun shining on the 
water during the day and watching the sun set 
into the sea and the moon glowing on the water 
at night, please attend one of our raftings over 

an informal dinner with our First Mates (ladies). 
We meet on the second Tuesday of the month 
sunsetting at “Pier” Phil’s Tavern, for a cockpit 
Dutch treat night. Call our Rear Commodore if 
you plan to anchor/raft with us.

Note: Mates our crew (Bridge) meeting are held 
on the fourth Tuesday of each month at LuLu 
room 10 at 7PM. 

At times, a land dinner is held at a public 
restaurant when we want to be formal in lieu of 
our pier dock dinner. We are planning that we 
will not have to wear foul weather gear during 
2021 Sea Trip year.

If you are interested in being a crew member by  
boating, sailing, social activities contact Mate (Noble)  
III Sir Matt Hallowell P.C. at 215-918-0418.

Ahoy Mates and Welcome Aboard for 2021 and Our 61st Anniversary



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

“We Give That Others May Live” 
 

WE ARE HOSTING BLOOD DRIVES AT 
 

LuLu Shrine, 5140 Butler Pike, Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462 
 

THURSDAY February 4, 2021 from 2:00 PM to 7:00 PM 
OR 

FRIDAY February 5, 2021 from 2:00 PM to 7:00 PM 
 

TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT PLEASE CALL 
1-800-733-2767 

USE SPONSOR CODE: LuLu 
OR 

ONLINE: redcrossblood.org 
USE SPONSOR CODE: LuLu 
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